

VERNON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Clumber Road Poynton Cheshire SK12 1NW

Headteacher: J Carvell (Mrs) Telephone: (01625) 872556 Fax: (01625) 858194

Website: www.vernonprimaryschool.com Email: admin@vernonprimary.cheshire.sch.uk

20th October 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

We have been informed that one of our Year Six pupils has tested positive with COVID-19. We have again worked closely with Public Health and have made the decision to close both Year Six classes for a period of 48 hours whilst we complete our own Track and Trace procedures.

Receiving this letter does not mean your child needs to self-isolate and is for information only. You will receive a separate letter if your child needs to remain at home. All other year groups unless they are already isolating are expected to attend as normal.

A reminder of the symptoms of COVID-19:

- High temperature;
- New, continuous cough;
- Loss or change to your sense of smell or taste.

If your child displays any of these symptoms please book a test and inform us of any positive outcomes.

Thank you once again for your continued support and for helping to keep our school safe.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs J Carvell Headteacher











